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October 20, 2015 

 

State University System of Florida 

Board of Governors 

325 West Gaines Street 

Tallahassee, FL   32399 

 

Dear Governors:  

 

Orlando Health supports the campus proposed by the University of Central Florida (UCF) and Valencia College 

(Valencia) in downtown Orlando. Orlando Health is a $2.3 billion not-for-profit health care organization and a 

community-based network of physician practices, hospitals, and outpatient care centers throughout Central 

Florida. The organization is home to the area’s only Level One Trauma Centers for adults and pediatrics and is 

a statutory teaching hospital system. We serve as an economic engine as one of Central Florida’s largest 

employers with 15,000 team members and nearly 2,000 affiliated physicians focused on achieving the very best 

outcomes for our patients. Orlando Health serves nearly 2 million Central Florida residents and more than 4,500 

international patients annually.  

 

Orlando Health is committed to the education of Central Florida’s future workforce. In academic year 2013-14, 

there were 257 medical education residents at Orlando Health and over 314 medical education students that 

came through Orlando Health to train during medical school. In addition, Orlando Health trained 23 physician 

assistant students, 3,116 nursing students and over 2,143 allied health students. With the upcoming Florida 

Board of Governors consideration of the proposed UCF and Valencia downtown campuses, Orlando Health 

views such a move as positive for all organizations involved for the continuation of our established partnerships 

and the strengthening of opportunities for the students of UCF and Valencia. Our Orlando Health downtown 

campus will easily connect to the UCF and Valencia downtown campuses by SunRail and the adjacent I-4 

corridor. We see the potential for growth in the number of possible internships and expanded academic 

relationships given the close proximity to our downtown campus. This will provide UCF students in the 

selected areas of Health Care Informatics, Health Services Administration and Health Sciences with excellent 

opportunities for growth as students and as healthcare professionals after graduation. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
David Strong 

President & CEO 

Orlando Health 
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